

PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

> North West Community Council April 26, 2007

TO: Chair, and Members of the North West Community Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Mr. Phillip Cox, Chair

North West Transit Advisory Committee

DATE: March 23, 2007

SUBJECT: Pedestrian Activated Traffic Signals

ORIGIN

March 21, 2007 North West Transit Advisory Committee Meeting.

RECOMMENDATION

That North West Community Council recommend to Halifax Regional Council that pedestrian activated signals be installed at the Mount Saint Vincent University crosswalk on the Bedford Highway.

2

DISCUSSION

North West Transit Advisory Committee considered this matter at their March 21, 2007 meeting and approved the recommendation found above.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS

N/A

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

ALTERNATIVES

N/A

ATTACHMENTS

None

Additional copies of this report, and information on its status, can be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by: Christina Sears, Legislative Assistant